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June 8, 2020 Speakers Presentation: 
Outreach: Martha and Joe sent several emails to their respective list serve’s focusing on the west side of Dryden. Joe also posted multiple times to both “Meeting” and “General” notices on Neighbor Next Door to west side of approximately 1300 recipients.

Posted Zoom Meeting: 7-8:30 pm June 8, 2020

Attendance: 29 including Presenters: Alice Green, Martha Robertson, Joe Wilson

Joe’s Summary of Comments by Participant: These are paraphrases not quotes. 
Question 1: What makes Dryden a great place to live?
· Nathan Fawcett: natural environment, trails, state parks

· Laurie Snyder: Good schools 

· Judy Pierpont: Engaged citizens who participate in Town matters; interactions are usually congenial. Natural environment, birds, wildlife

· Joe Wilson: So much citizen expertise in a variety of fields.

· Susan Suarez: diverse population with progressive mindsets

· Laurie Snyder: population is diverse because Town is geographically large and includes people with diverse points of view; 

· Alice Green: the character of east side of Town differs from the west side 
· Janet Morgan_: I’m on the TC3 faculty. That allows me to interact/learn from students from Tioga, Cortland, and those from outside Tompkins County

· Karl Kolesnikoff : forested areas; great hiking

· Jason Leifer: proximity to the outside world through airport, being near Syracuse. 

· Jan Morgan: small post offices with low traffic make it safe to do business there

· Chuck Geisler: the 2005 Comp Plan is a “Cadillac”; the sections discussions on housing deserve serious attention going forward

· Andrew Miller: natural areas, don’t have to drive far for most services; schools are good

· Nathan Fawcett: community centers are an asset because they offer recreation and family activities

Question 2: What challenges does Dryden face? 

· Laurie Snyder: high price of residential housing is a developing problem and so are accommodations for families. Fiscal Challenge is whether Cornell students come back. Reaching out to others: This meeting is not representative of all viewpoints, especially those who typically come to such meetings or who are prevented because don’t have internet access.

· Jason Leifer: 5-6 school districts divide us; families not represented at this meeting

· Chuck Geisler: Fiscal crunch: local taxing and spending is constrained because of tax cap and Covid19. Our local services are likely to be cut back.

· David Weinstein: Access to environmental, rural assets, and open spaces are threatened by development “creep.” Hamlets are supposed to have space between the buildings so you can use and see these things. 

· Chuck Geisler: Can’t we have cluster developments that combine density with ample green space? Could create family-oriented and affordable places to live. This would preserve nature, energy savings and equity.

· Martha Robertson: We need to be more creative to get developers to produce what we want instead of being reactive.

· Christina : More rental properties defeat the goal of having owner-occupied housing.

· Judy Pierpont: Our regulations don’t fit our aspirations. How do we get the regulations to fit what we want?

· John Sexton: Who is the “We”? Planning Board doesn’t represent those with substandard housing. They need representation too. 

· Simon St. Laurent: There are too many cars and through traffic. I hear even Ellis Hollow Road is getting crowded. We have been lousy at planning transportation so far. 

· Laurie Snyder: We need better transportation. The Steering Committee should be talking to the school districts, too. 

Question 3: What initiatives should the Town undertake in the next 25 years?

· Laurie Snyder: The Town should pursue getting Broad Band for all residents. Covid 19 has highlighted this problem.

· Jason Leifer: If everyone had broadband, we could cut energy consumption, and it might spur residential and business development.

· Kathy Russell: What is our definition of sustainability? We should not be putting burdens on to the next generations. 

· Kathy Russell: [Placed one or more comments on Chat.] People of color have been oppressed. We need to address a new world which includes social justice.

· Chuck Geisler: Affordable housing would send a welcoming message.

· Joe Wilson: The Tompkins County Council of Governments (TCCOG) is devoting its year to studying the applicability of Community Choice Aggregations for lower cost, renewable energy to our local municipalities. That would serve equity, sustainability, and energy conservation goals. 

· Jim Skaley: We need to be proactive in attracting the businesses and residents we want. The Town and Planning Boards can’t continue to be reactive.

· Judy Pierpont: The Town should find resources and pursue grants to make it east for low and middle income residents to conserve energy. We used to have planning staff who did this and found ways to collaborate with other Towns. We should tighten our building and energy codes to conserve energy.

Respectfully submitted,

s: Joe Wilson, 6/11/20
